
WAC 170-03-0010  Purpose and scope.  (1) Application. This chap-
ter contains the procedural rules that apply to adjudicative proceed-
ings involving the department of early learning (DEL) and:

(a) Individuals or entities who are applicants for child care li-
censes or who are licensees of DEL and are aggrieved by a DEL denial 
of an application or a revocation, suspension, or modification of a 
license;

(b) Applicants for employment, staff, volunteers and contracted 
providers who participate in DEL programs, including child care, who 
are required to meet background check standards and who are disquali-
fied by DEL;

(c) Individuals receiving child care subsidies under a child care 
program who dispute a program decision or licensed/certified providers 
who dispute an overpayment under a child care program.

(2) Relation to statutes and rules. The rules of this chapter are 
intended to supplement RCW 43.215.305, the statute governing hearing 
rights for applicants and licensees; the Administrative Procedure Act 
(APA), chapter 34.05 RCW; and the model rules, chapter 10-08 WAC, 
adopted by the office of administrative hearings (OAH). If a provision 
of this chapter conflicts with a provision in any chapter containing a 
procedural or substantive rule, the provision in the chapter contain-
ing the procedural or substantive rule governs.

(3) Relation to actions and rules of other agencies. Actions of 
DEL sometimes rely in part on actions taken by other agencies, most 
notably the department of social and health services (DSHS), or are 
taken in conjunction with the actions of other agencies. For example, 
DSHS's division of licensed resources/child protective services (DLR/
CPS) has statutory responsibility for investigating allegations of 
child abuse or neglect in licensed child care agencies. If DLR/CPS 
finds child abuse or neglect occurred in a child care facility, the 
person who is the subject of the finding will have a right to a hear-
ing to challenge that finding under DSHS rules. If the subject is a 
licensed provider, the child care license may be denied, revoked, sus-
pended, or modified as a result of the circumstances and finding and 
the provider also would have a right to a hearing under DEL hearing 
rules. To the extent the child abuse or neglect case and the licensing 
case can be consolidated or combined in one hearing, they should be 
combined.

(4) Application and amendments. This chapter and any amendments 
to this chapter apply to cases pending at the time of the adoption of 
the rule or amendment, unless the amendment or rule-making order spe-
cifically states that it does not apply to pending cases. An amendment 
to this chapter does not require that anything already done be redone 
in order to comply with the amendment, unless the amendment expressly 
says so.

(5) Effective date. This chapter is initially effective July 3, 
2006. In addition to cases arising on or after the effective date, 
this chapter, and not its DSHS predecessor, applies to all pending DEL 
cases that have not gone to a full hearing before an ALJ by July 3, 
2006, and to cases in which an initial decision is subject to review, 
but in which a petition for review has not been filed by July 3, 2006. 
This chapter does not apply to cases in which the hearing was held or 
begun prior to July 3, 2006, and/or which are awaiting initial deci-
sions; Provided, Parts VIII and IX of this chapter, governing review 
of initial and final orders, will apply to review of any initial or-
ders mailed after the effective date of this chapter.
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[Statutory Authority: RCW 43.215.070 and chapter 43.215 RCW. WSR 
15-24-069, § 170-03-0010, filed 11/25/15, effective 12/26/15. Statuto-
ry Authority: Chapter 43.215 RCW, RCW 34.05.220, chapter 34.05 RCW, 
2006 c 265. WSR 08-06-102, § 170-03-0010, filed 3/5/08, effective 
4/5/08.]
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